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 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting, convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension, Hanwood: 19th May 2015 at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 

Councillors:

J Percival (Vice Chairman)



G Lewis
R Evans 

K Bromage
J Fox
B Bateman
M Roughan (Chairman) – arrived at 8:00pm

In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk 




R Parkes – Shropshire Youth Association



Mr T Johnson - resident
APOLOGIES:
Cllr R Butler – work commitment; 

Cllr G Jones – work commitment; 
	Minute Ref.
	Minute
	Proposer
/ Seconder/
Action

	15/16/1
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN:

The Chairman being absent at 7:30pm, the Vice Chairman took the chair.  He opened the meeting by calling for nominations for election to the Chair for the year to May 2016.

R Evans nominated the incumbent, M Roughan be re-elected.  K Bromage seconded the proposal and the motion was carried unanimously.

The Council then resolved unanimously that the Chairman be permitted to sign his declaration of acceptance of office upon arrival. 


	RE/KB

RE/JP

	15/16/2
	PUBLIC SESSION: 

The Vice Chairman opened the public session at 7:41pm.

Mr Thomas spoke to express concern about a recent road traffic accident in Hanwood.  It was noted that the police attended although no injury was incurred. 

Mr Thomas then reported that the bridleway on Church Lane is inaccessible to horses and bicycles due to being overgrown.  

The Clerk received a set of maps produced by Mr A Walklett, together with a booklet entitled ‘Rural Rambles from Hanwood’.  These maps will be scanned and copied to Mr Thomas, who has kindly offered to check they are up to date and accurate.  A copy of the current Definitive Map has been requested for comparison and this will be forwarded to Mr Thomas on receipt.


	

	15/16/3
	APOLOGIES:

The Council accepted apologies from Cllrs Butler and Jones who are both working away from home. 
Apologies were also received from Mr A Walklett.

 
	

	15/16/4
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION:

R Evans declared his pecuniary interest as Treasurer to Hanwood Youth Cub, in a private capacity.  He stated that he would take part in discussions on youth commissioning but would abstain from voting.
	

	15/16/5
	ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN; REPRESENTATIVES AND STANDING COMMITTEES:

The following appointments were agreed unanimously: 

Vice Chairman – Jonathan Percival

SALC Representatives – R Evans and K Bromage 

Representative to Loton; Longden; Ford and Rea Valley Local Joint Committee – J Fox

Representative to Hanwood Village Hall Committee – Barbara Bateman

Representative to Hanwood Charitable Trust – G Lewis.  The Council recorded a warm vote of thanks to Mrs Diana Lewis, who had recently tendered her resignation from this position after many years of dedicated work.
Planning Committee (5 seats) – M Roughan (ex officio); J Percival; R Evans; K Bromage and G Lewis

Finance and General Purposes Committee (5 seats) – M Roughan (ex officio); G Lewis; J Percival; Barbara Bateman and J Fox

Emergency Planning Seminar – J Percival

	

	15/16/6
	TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:

The minutes of the ordinary Council meeting held on 28th April 2015 were agreed as an accurate record and the Vice-Chairman was authorised to sign them on behalf of the Council. 
At 8:00pm M Roughan arrived and apologised for his lateness.  He was informed of his re-election as Chairman and having signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office, took the chair.

The Council resolved to deal with item 13 Hanwood Youth Club as the next item of business.
	

	15/16/7
	HANWOOD YOUTH CLUB:
a) SYA Partnership Agreement – The Chairman suspended Standing Orders and invited Mr Richard Parkes to expand upon the Shropshire Youth Association (SYA) offer to provide a youth worker for a fixed annual fee of £3,500.  The Council noted that SYA is an infrastructure organisation supporting over 100 youth clubs across Shropshire.

The Council further noted that SYA were offering a discounted service for the period 1.6.15 – 31.3.16 of £3,000 (reflecting the shorter effective period) and offered to continue to provide the services of the current youth worker, who is a member of staff employed by SYA.  The annual fee will include 1 day trip during the school holiday plus weekly meetings of the youth club during term times only.

He invited Great Hanwood Parish Council to enter into a three-way partnership agreement with Hanwood Youth Club (HYC) and SYA to provide a youth club in Hanwood.

The Council returned to standing orders.

The Council resolved to enter into a three way partnership with SYA and HYC for the period 1st June 15 – 31st March 2016.  The motion was carried by all those voting.  (Roger Evans abstained).
The Council appointed the Clerk as its lead contact for the purposes of the agreement and noted that lead contacts for HYC and SYA would be Wil Hanmer and Richard Parkes respectively.

The Council noted that the Youth Club accounts will be prepared by the Treasurer (R Evans) and audited by the Chair and Vice Chairman of the Parish Council.  They will be presented annually to the parish council after completion of the audit.

b) The Council noted the informal collaborative arrangement with Ford Young Person’s Group Management Committee, to which the Clerk has been appointed Secretary and R Evans Treasurer.  It was noted that the two management committees remained separate.

c) LJC Grant Funding – The Council noted that SYA was undertaking consultation with young people in the LJC area as to how youth provision should be provided.  A total grant fund of £10,950 has been allocated by Shropshire Council, some of which may be made available to voluntary youth clubs in the area.  Hanwood Youth Club will be included in these consultations, 

	Clerk to complete and return 3-way agreement

R Evans to prepare HYC accounts
M Roughan & J Percival to audit HYC accounts

	15/16/8
	POLICE REPORT:

The Council noted the monthly police report to the end of April.  

The Council noted the Young Good Citizen’s Award and resolved to circulate the application form to local youth groups and schools for suitable candidates to be nominated.
	

	15/16/9
	SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:
R Evans reported the following activities of Shropshire Council:
· Chair and Scrutiny Committee Chair both re-elected at the recent Annual Meeting

· Proposal to reduce planning committees to one is undergoing consultation

· Pontesbury Library Consultation meeting in April was well attended.  It was agreed by SC to develop 3 potential solutions for consideration at a later public meeting.  It was noted that Pontesbury Parish Council had subsequently met and set up a working party to consider whether PPC could be involved in the running of the library as part of a community group.
	

	15/16/10
	PARISH MATTERS:
1. Road Safety - A488 
R Evans stated he has passed a request to Shropshire Council for a reduced speed limit between Cruckton and Lea Cross, in response to a resident’s concerns.

	R Evans

	15/16/11
	MATTERS ARISING:
1. Defibrillator – M Roughan declared his interest as a member of Severnside’s Board of Directors,   He nevertheless agreed to follow up progress on the decision.

.  
2. Caradoc View Estate Walkabout – The Council noted that following the walkabout a resident had trimmed the lower branches of the trees at the back of the play area.  It was resolved to write and thank him for his help.
3. Dog Fouling – It was resolved to invite St Thomas’ & St Anne’s Primary School to help raise awareness by producing posters for display in the village.  Cllrs Roughan and Evans, both being school governors agreed to discuss the idea with the head teacher.

4. Line Markings, Weir Road – Still awaiting programming by Shropshire Council’s Term Contractor

5. A488 Litter Picking – Still awaiting programming by SC Term Contractor.

6. Edgebold Roundabout Markings – Awaiting Highways Agency safety audit.  The Council noted an accident on the roundabout earlier in the day and two further accidents on the A5 the previous week
7. Memorial Garden -  The Council noted that there had been no further progress towards the transfer of land to the Parish Council
	M Roughan to follow up
Letter of thanks
M Roughan

R Evans


	15/16/12
	PARISH COUNCIL INSURANCE:
The Council resolved to accept a quotation from Hiscox Insurance for the next 12 months but to test the market for cheaper insurance in 2016. 

	

	15/16/13
	PARISH RIGHTS OF WAY:

The blocked bridleway on Church Lane will be reported as being overgrown with nettles.

The bridleway on Orchard Lane will be reported as being inaccessible to horses due to stiles.
	

	15/16/14
	CARADOC VIEW PLAY AREA:

1. Play Area Inspections – The Council noted the request by the Village Hall Committee to add its play equipment to the Parish Council’s two-weekly inspection service.  It was agreed to request a price illustration from Shropshire Council.
2. Repairs and Maintenance – 
a. Missing fence pale – The Council resolved to arrange repair by Boundary Services, as per quotation
b. Abandoned Sofa – Still needs to be removed – Clerk to arrange

	

	15/16/15
	PLANNING MATTERS:

No new planning applications or decisions were reported.
	

	15/16/16
	STREET LIGHTING:

1. Street Lighting Upgrades – The Clerk tabled three quotations for converting parish lights to LED lanterns.  The Council resolved unanimously to award the contract to Prysmium, at a total cost of £6,400 & VAT.  The precise choice of lantern to be determined after discussion with the approved contractor.
2. Street Light Maintenance Contract – Deferred to next meeting
3. Street Lighting Faults – SC street light Z35 was reported as repaired
4. Vine Close Street Lights – The Clerk reported that she had met with Severnside but was still awaiting confirmation that these lights are maintained by Severnside.  M Roughan agreed to follow up with Severnside.

	Clerk 
Add to July agenda
M Roughan

	15/16/17
	COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER:

The Council noted that the four pages of community news are divided by advertisements in the Church Magazine, which reduces the impact of the articles.  The Council resolved to request that all four pages be kept together and offered to meet with the editor to discuss any difficulties.

Newsletter Grant - The Council resolved to approve Hanwood PCCs application for a grant towards the additional costs of production of the church newsletter arising from printing four pages of Community News.  Grant awarded - £275.00. 

At 9:30pm, the Council resolved to raise Standing Orders to enable the business on the agenda to be completed.
	RE/BB

	15/16/18
	FINANCIAL MATTERS:

a) Annual Financial Return 
i) Annual Financial Statement – The Council reviewed and unanimously approved the Annual Financial Statement for the year ending 31st March 2015.  The Chairman was authorised to sign Section 1 on behalf of the Council.
ii) Annual Governance Statement – The Council reviewed the Annual Governance Statements and agreed that all responses should be YES, (where applicable).  The Council unanimously authorised the Chairman to sign the Annual Governance Statement.
iii) Appointment of Internal Auditor – The Council agreed unanimously to re-appoint Richard Groome as internal auditor for the year to May 2016.
iv) Review of Internal Auditor’s Report – The Council reviewed the recommendations of the internal auditor from the previous year and noted an outstanding recommendation to calendarise review of risk assessments.  The Council resolved to consider delegation of  responsibility for reviewing risk assessments to the Finance & General Purposes Committee
v) Confirmation of Payments – The Council approved the following payments,’en bloc’:
Hanwood PCC
Grant for community newsletter 
£275.00
C Higgins
Clerk’s Expenses to end April

  £24.26

C Higgins
Clerk’s salary (May 2015)
                £470.61
SCPS

Pensions Contributions (May 2015)        £101.84
Window Wipers Window Cleaning  Bus shelter cleaning       £15.00
Broker Network Ltd Insurance premium                                £905.57

	RE/GL
RE/KB
Internal audit of accounts to be arranged by the Clerk

Add to July agenda

RE / JP



	15/16/19
	CORRESPONDENCE:
Registration of Hanwood Bowling Green as a Community Asset – The Council resolved to support an application to register the bowling green at the rear of the Cock Inn as a Community Asset.
	RE/KB



	15/16/21
	TRAINING: The Council authorised the attendance of the Clerk and Councillors at the SLCC Branch Training Day to be held at Greenhous Meadow on 26th June 2015.  Councillors to confirm their availability to the clerk if they wish to attend.
	

	15/16/22
	CHEQUE SIGNING:

The chairman and Vice Chairman signed the authorised cheques and amended monthly payment order.
	MR/JP

	15/16/23
	FUTURE MEETINGS: 

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 14th July 2015 at St Thomas’ Church Extension, to commence at 7:30pm
Future meeting dates:
29th September 2015

20th October 2015 – (Annual Place Plan Discussion)

24th November 2015 - (Budget Discussion)

26th January 2016 – (Precept Setting)

22nd March 2016


	

	15/16/24
	CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS:
The Council resolved to clear the public from the room to consider business of a confidential nature.

1. Staff Salary Audit – Minutes recorded elsewhere
2. Confidential Correspondence – Minutes recorded elsewhere
	MR / JP

	
	There being no other business, the vice chairman closed the meeting at 9:50pm
	


Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 14th July 2015


